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Correspondence from Germany 

 

May 21, 1925 

  Dear Editorship! 

  After much rain, sunshine has also 

returned again; we’ve had hardly any rain in 6 

days but, dry east winds have set in which 

have caused forest fires again, resulting in 

hundreds of acres of forest being destroyed. A 

serious accident happened a few days ago, as 

follows: The horror news ran like wildfire 

through our city this morning that the building 

contractor W. Grieser met with a deadly 

accident while riding in a car in Slamen. Mr. 

Grieser was diving alone in his car from 

Muskau through Slamen. A team exited the 

estate of the farmer P. Schulze at the same 

time. Grieser, who obviously did not notice 

the team in a timely manner, attempted to pass 

through between the team and the edge of the 

alley. The driver of the team, who recognized 

that space for such was not adequate, pulled 

the horses back. By doing such, the draw bar 

was lifted up and penetrated the safety shield 

of the passing car, hitting Grieser on the head. 

The impact was so severe that it caused a 

broken neck in addition to grave skull 

injuries, resulting in instant death. The 

driverless car went on for another 30 meters, 

made a turn going into the right alley trench, 

then through a fence knocking over a hefty 

stone post and still rammed the house wall 

which brought it to a halt. The impact on it 

was still strong enough to cause cracks on the 

inside. Grieser was thrown from his seat by 

the impact and hung sideways over the door 

of the car. He was dead. With all that, it is 

certain that the driver of the wagon was not at 

fault and that all can be traced back to 

unfortunate circumstances. General 

participation is conveyed to the family of the 

one who was, so suddenly, called away from a 

working and successful life. 

  Car accidents occur here almost weekly. 

  With best greetings!   

     M. Hantschko  

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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